
Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders
August 2012 Minutes
August 14, 2012
1:20 p.m.
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT:

· Lloyd Hernandez
· Freddie Landry
· Kathleen Leary
· Tom Lief
· Tony Wick
COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT:

· Lena Bell
· George McHugh
· Shelly Mockler
· Jon Lance Nickelson
COMMISSION MEMBER IN ATTENDANCE BY CONFERENCE CALL:

· Damon Marcella
OBH/ HQ STAFF ATTENDING:
· Dr. Rochelle Head-Dunham, OBH Medical Director
· Carol Foret, DHH Program Specialist 1-A/DHH
· Kenneth Saucier, OBH Director of Field Services
OBH/ HQ STAFF ABSENT:
· Dr. Anthony Speier, OBH Assistant Secretary
GUEST IN ATTENDANCE:
· Marolon Mangham, LASACT Executive Director
GUEST IN ATTENDANCE BY CONFERENCE CALL:

· LaMiesa Bonton, LA-ARDA 
I.
SERENITY PRAYER & ROLL CALL

Freddie Landry called the meeting to order and led the Commission members in a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.  Carol Foret conducted roll call.

II.
APPROVAL OF JUNE 2012 MINUTES

Committee members were provided a draft copy of the minutes for the July 2012 meeting of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders.  Ms. Landry called for a motion to approve the July 2012 minutes.  Tom Lief made a motion to approve the minutes.  Tony Wick seconded the motion.  All were in favor, and the motion to approve the July 2012 meeting minutes passed.

III.
OLD BUSINESS

A.
Report from the LOUISIANA Behavioral Health Planning council (LBHPC) meeting of august 6, 2012
A report was given to the Commission by Freddie Landry on the LBHPC meeting held on August 6, 2012.  Her report included the following:  

· Kathleen Leary was elected into the LBHPC as a member representing the Houma District – SCLHSA 
· Identified LBHPC’s main purpose.  
· Members of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders were invited to attend a Summit being sponsored by LBHAC scheduled to be held on September 13, 2012, in Alexandria, Louisiana at the Central Louisiana State Hospital (CLSH) Education Building.  The summit will begin at 9:30 a.m. and conclude at 3:30 p.m.  
· Commission members were provided a copy and reviewed the LBHAC Summit agenda and were urged to attend so the addictive disorders community would have representation. 
B.
REPORT FROM THE OFFICE OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH (OBH) – DR. ANTHONY SPEIER, OBH ASSISTANT SECRETARY
The Commission members were updated on the OBH by both Dr. Rochelle Head-Dunham and Kenneth Saucier for Dr. Anthony Speier.  The Commission members were provided the following information:

The Joint Legislative Committee on the Budget scheduled meetings with all of the Department of Health and Hospitals’ (DHH) program offices for Tuesday, August 14, 2012 and Wednesday, August 15, 2012.  OBH would make a presentation describing the services provided by office.
Tom Lief made a recommendation to develop a one page news letter updating the legislators on issues and concerns regarding addictive disorders.  Kathleen Leary recommended Mr. Lief to develop a rough draft of the proposed news letter for review at the next Commission meeting.

C.
UPDATE ON LOUISIANA BEHAVORAL HEALTH PARTNERSHIP/MAGELLAN
The Commission members were updated on the Louisiana Behavioral Health Partnership/Magellan Health Service of Louisiana by Kenneth Saucier:  The Commission members were provided the following information:
· Clinical Advisor is moving forward to the next phase, residential facilities.  The piloting phase will start soon. 
· Dr. Craig Coenson is now the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) for Magellan of Louisiana.  
· Clinics and LGE providers still face a huge learning curve.  There is concern for the sustainability and survivability of clinics, LGE and individual providers who provide addictive disorders services.  The concerns are due to these providers never having billed Medicaid for rendered services, being able to timely and accurately bill.  On average these providers are billing below 20% only. 
· Facilities and providers must be able to diversify their funding.
· Members of the Commission were informed Jefferson Parish Alliance for Concerned Citizens (JPACC) would be hosting two 2012 Louisiana Coalition Summits.  Each of the coalition summits will be a two day training to encourage and solicit the communities to engage in coalition building.  One will be held in Pineville, Louisiana on Tuesday, August 21, 2012 and Wednesday, August 22, 2012.  The other will be held in Baton Rouge, Louisiana on Thursday, August 23, 2012 and Friday, August 24, 2012.  Michael Duffy is scheduled to speak on the future of treatment and prevention as it relates to the Affordable Care Act.
D.
COMMISSION MEMBERSHIP
Freddie Landry committed to personally get in contact with Secretary Bruce D. Greenstein by the next scheduled meeting to voice the importance and need for the vacant positions within the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders be filled by the next scheduled Commission meeting.  

E.
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
The commission members were updated on the following information regarding workforce development:

· LASACT continues to realize a decline in the number of counselors in the workforce even though they continue to educate new people.  

· As a result of last year’s SAMHSA Core Technical Review, four (4) technical assistance (TA) requests from Louisiana were made through Jonathan, Basset and Shaw (JBS) who provides assistance to states.  One of the four TA requests was to help determine what to include in a co-occurring curriculum.  There are two technical experts who will be on site to assist with this task.  A team of people from each of the different disciplines will sit with the two technical experts to review the foundational core requirements that IC&RC have in place and SAMHSA’s own guidelines based on one of the TIPS of what is required to be competent to deliver addiction services.  Quinetta Womack has been assigned to be the team member representing addiction from OBH headquarters.  Marolon Mangham with LASACT offered to open up its curriculum and to include the co-occurring certification to its curriculum.

· It was recommended members of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders join the mental health’s coalition, Louisiana Behavioral Health Advisory Council.  A major part of this council is advocacy.  This type of strong group forces the community to have a voice. Organizing the main stream voice is going to be very critical role for the Commission members to play as the program moves forward.  
· Ms. Mangham reported LACs trying to register with Magellan as an independent provider have been unsuccessful.  The LACs were being told by Magellan they had enough addiction professionals.  Dr Rochelle Head-Dunham recommended Marolon Mangham inform both her and Kenneth Saucier should she receive more complaints of this type.  Dr. Dunham also recommended Ms. Mangham provide the LAC voicing a complaint of this nature to contact Russell Semon with any direct questions they may have and also provided her Mr. Semon’s email address Russell.Semon@LA.GOV.  
F.
ADRA/LASACT Monthly Report (optional)
A copy of the Quarterly Report of the Addictive Disorder Regulatory Authority Credentialing Numbers for May 2012 was provided to the Commission members.  This report represents the Addictive Disorder certified counselors credentialed by LASACT.  LaMiesa Bonton provided the May 2012 report to the Commission.  The report totals are as follows:

Total expired counselors:

380

Total current registered, certified or licensed counselors:
1,307
(This number includes the LAC, CAC, RAC, CIT, PSIT, LPP, CPP, RPP, PSIT, CCGG, etc) 

LaMiesa Bonton will provide monthly a copy of the Addictive Disorders Regulatory Credentialing Numbers Report to the Commission.
The ADRA Office relocated to 4919 Jamestown Avenue, Suite 203, Baton Rouge, Louisiana. The telephone number changed, but the ADRA email addresses have stayed the same.  ADRA’s new telephone number and address can be found on its new and updated website.  

Roy Baas is now the Chair of the ADRA.

Ms. Mangham reported LaMiesa Bonton reduced ADRA’s budget deficit by a total of $24,000.00.  ARDA currently has a budget deficit of approximately $11,000.00.
V.
NEXT COMMISSION MEETING
The next meeting of the Louisiana Commission on Addictive Disorders was discussed, and the date, time, and location were set.  The next meeting will take place in Baton Rouge, at OBH Headquarters, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 11, 2012.
VI.
ADJOURNMENT

Freddie Landry called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Tony Wick made the motion to adjourn, and Tom Lief seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:03 p.m.
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